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The Honorable Phil Mendelson
Chai rman
Council of the District of Columbia
John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Suite 504
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Chairman Mendelson:

Pursuant to D.C. Official Code § l-204.51(b) enclosed for approval by the Council is a
proposed multi-year inter-agency agreement ("contract") "Contract No. CW63154/Inter-
Agency Agreement No. 9936M06-18137 with Defense Logistics Agency Emergency
Resolution of 2018" and accompanying declaration resolution for a period not to exceed
five years between District and the federal entity. Defense Logistics Agency (DLA). The
FY2019 period will be from date of award through September 30, 2019 for the estimated
amount of $3,000,000.00 to support the Department of Behavioral Health (DBH) treat
inpatient and outpatient consumers at the various District owned and operated facilities.
The maximum estimated amount of the agreement will not exceed $ 15,000,000.00.

This multi-year agreement will allow for the District to compensate DLA for orders
placed by DBH's designated pharmacists. The continuation of the DBH's participation
beyond FY2019, will be contingent upon appropriations and availability of funding. The
District will have access to the DLA's established pricing which will be available from
the assigned pharmaceutical wholesaler (Amerisource Bergen Corporation) as a result of
a competitive procurement process issued and awarded by DLA.

In order to facilitate a response to any questions you may have regarding this proposed
multi-year agreement, please have your staff contact Marc Scott, Business Operations
Manager at email: marc.scott@dc.gov or phone: 202-724-4982. I look forward to a
favorable consideration for the proposed agreement.






